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February 1, 2023 
 

Chris Jacobs, Project Manager  
Division of Fuel Management 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards 
 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
ATTN: Document Control Desk 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
 
Docket No. 72-1014, Certificate of Compliance (CoC) No. 1014 
 
Subject: Submittal of Supplemental Information to RAI Responses on the Topical Report on 

Methodology for Fuel Qualification 
 
Reference: [1] “Submittal of RAI Responses on the Topical Report on Methodology for Fuel 

Qualification,” letter to C. Jacobs (NRC) from K. Manzione (Holtec) dated 
February 7, 2022. 

 
Dear Mr. Jacobs: 
 
Holtec International appreciates the NRC’s on-going review of the subject topical report.  Holtec 
previously submitted RAI responses to the staff’s questions on the Topical Report [1].  Further 
discussions with NRC staff indicated that additional information would be helpful for continuation 
of the review.  Attachment 1 contains the responses to the supplemental questions and Attachment 
2 contains an updated version of the Topical Report.   

If you have any questions, please contact me at 856-797-0900 ext. 3951.  

Sincerely,  

 
Kimberly Manzione 
Director of Licensing – NMSS Projects, 
Holtec International 
 
Attachments 
Attachment 1: Supplemental Responses on Topical Report 
Attachment 2: HI-2210161 Revision 3 


